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UPPER BLUE MOUNTAINS CONSERVATION SOCIETY

Incorporated in New South Wales. Registered Office: The Conservation Hut, Valley
of Waters Reserve, Valley Road Wentworth Falls 2782.
Address for Correspondence: P.0. Box 29, Wentworth Falls 2782

SUBSCRIPTIONS: Single Pensioners & Juniors $2.00 per year; Married Pensioners
$3.00; Single Membership $5.00; Family Membership $8.00. Those joining after
June 30th pay half subscription to end of year.

MEETINGS: Held on last Friday in the month, January to November inclusive at
the Conservation Hut, Valley of Waters Reserve, Valley Road Wentworth Falls
at 7.30 p.m.

For speakers at coming meetings, please see Public Notices in the Gazette.

COMMITTEE FOR 1985

BreSIdcRE o he Do saaloior o Michael Dark 58.7061
Vice-Presidents (ivessissacses Eric Blick 88.1051

........... Joy Anderson 57.1602
B ECEE ARy ialema iswslae i aisiete David Horton James 57.3270
IESESERaSe e S Sen s e Ross Fitzgerald By 3267
Membership Officer ......... Ross Fitzgerald 57.3267
Newsletter Editor ..seececoes Ewart Collings 57.2131
Walks Convenor ....coeecesess Olive and John Noble 87.8342
Hut Convenor ........ TR e Lois Horton-James 57232710
Publicity/Advertising ...... Jill Dark 58.7061
LIBEaETan e e vees seserss e Betlbyilollings 572131
Hut Duty Organiser ......... Beverley Thompson 57.2076
Land Preservation Officer... Winsome Gregory B

= PATRON: Allen Strom, A.M.

NEWSLETTER: Four issues a year - March, June, September,December. Deadline
for copy 20th of month previous. Advertising space available - contact
Publicity/Advertising Officer.

THE HUT: The Society maintains a small museum and information centre at the
Conservation Hut. It is manned on weekends and holidays by voluntary helpers.

LIBRARY: Facilities for borrowing and returning books at Monthly Meetings. A
library list is available on request.

PUBLICATIONS: A range of specialist booklets, posters, maps,postcards etc may
be purchased at the Hut.

SALE OF NATIVE PLANTS: Opportunities to purchase native plants grown by Members
are organised from time to time during the year. These sales are held at the
Hut, proceeds to the Land Preservation Fund.

WALKS:Walks are organised on the first Sunday and third Thursday of the month,
conducted by experienced leaders.

LAND PRESERVATION: The Society has a Land Preservation Fund which was set up
to give lovers of the bush an opportunity to preserve environmentally important
land in the Blue Mountains by purchase and dedication as a reserve,
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COMING WALKS

January Sunday 5th: A Walk on the Wild Side

Through the best of Blue Mountains bush, a short walk approx
4 kms. A variety of scenery and habitats. One short stiff
scramble (not dangerous) other-wise easy going. Meet at
Blackheath Commuters Car Park (over level crossing and turn
right) at 9.30 a.m. Leader: J. Noble. 87-8342

January Thursday 16th FEvan's Look-out - Beauchamp Falls and Return
Rain forest gullies, hanging valleys and local geology. The

return climb will be taken gently. Meet at Evan's Look-Out at
10.00 a.m. Leader: R,Compagnoni 87.8899

February Sunday 2nd. Wentworth Pass

Meet Hut 9.30 a.m. From Valley of the Waters, down Wentworth
Pass, up Slacks Stairs, to re-join National Pass and back up

at Wentworth Falls. Time: about 4 hours. Bring lunch and some-
thing to drink. Leader: Lois Horton James

February Saturday & Sunday 15th & 16th - SPECIAL EVENT - CAMPING
WEEK-END AT COX'S RIVER - By special request. Meet at Megalong
Creek at 9.30 a.m. lLeave some cars there, the rest to Black
Range. Walks to Cox's River, camp over-night, walk to Megalong
Creek, pick up transport, take drivers to Black Range to get
cars left there. Please advise if participating in this exer-
cise so that transport arrangements can be made. This is most
important. Bring food and camping gear. Leader; J.Noble 87-8342.




February Thursday 20th- Water Nymph's Dell
Meet at Wentworth Falls station at 10.00 a.m. Leader: G.Vanry

March Sunday 2nd - Old Saw Mill - Kanimbla Valley
Meet at Mt Victoria station at 9.30 a.m. Leader: C.Johnson

March Thursday 20th - Fairy Bower - Cox's Cave
Meet at Mt Victoria station at 9.30 a.m. Leader: R. Mackinson
87-1302

REPORT ON WALK ALONG THE OLD SHALE RATLWAY, DARLING CAUSEWAY TO HARTLEY VALE
17TH OCTOBER 1985

This walk was held in the middle of the wet weather, but a considerable
number of people turned up, and were lucky. The rain belted down while we
were assembling at Mount Victoria Station, but fortunately we had been
joined by a visitor, Ebena Isles, who had the keys to the Historical
Museum in the old Rallway Refreshment Rooms, and was kind enought to give
?Sla conducted tour. After we had finished that, the weather was delight-
ul.

It was a short, easy walk along the route of the Old Shale Railway to the
point where it met the funicular from Hartley Vale. The funicular slope
itself is too steep to be readily negotiable. From this point we could
see most of the old mine workings in the valley, including the settling
tanks and the Mine Manager's house. The Comet Inn was just below us, too.
After having lunch at this point we scrambled around the ruins and relics
of the works on the top of the spur, inspecting the remains of the

boilet house, the anchorage points, and the exploded naphtha drum, and
climbed the hill for a view of Mount Victoria.

There were plenty of flowers on the walk, with a profusion of Oxylobium
ilicifolium, where two months earlier it had been Acacia terminalis.

REPORT ON WALK - THE FINAL PART OF THE SIX FOOT TRACK - JENOLAN
3rd NOVEMBER 1985

Thirty two members met at Mt Victoria station and drove to Department
of Sport and Leisure at Jenolan, where the walk started. Bush cabins
were noted and it was suggested we may, in the future, spend a couple
of days there. The walk is easy to start with, a leisurely ramble
along a flat track, no vegetation was noted as it was a wooded area
and in the past had been used for logging. As we descended into
Jenolan, the track became steeper, eroded and more interesting with
views across the valley to Jenolan. Wildhop bushes, everlasting
daisy, Pandorea pandorana were noted as we walked to Carlotta Arch ~
where lunch was had. The return journey was via the same route, the
weather was fine.








































